

April 20, 2020

Dear Sisters,

Out of an abundance of caution, concerns due to the COVID-19 pandemic and the subsequent closure of Walt Disney World, National Council has voted unanimously to cancel the 56th National Convention, which was scheduled for July 7-12, 2020. Although this is certainly disappointing, the health, safety and well-being of our members remains our top priority.

This decision was not made lightly and it marks the first time in Phi Mu's 168-year history that convention has been cancelled due to a pandemic. The business of the Fraternity, including National Council elections and voting on proposed amendments to *The Constitution and Bylaws of Phi Mu Fraternity*, will still be conducted this summer. We will continue to share updates with you as plans are finalized. Individual members who have registered will be issued refunds over the next couple of weeks. At this time, we ask that you wait to contact staff with convention-related questions. More details, including an FAQ, will be posted on the convention website later this month.

While we will not be together in person this July, our sisterhood remains as strong as ever. Please continue to support one another and live out "To be to others what we would be to them" during this challenging time.

Yours in Our Bond,

Andie Kash, Delta Eta National President

AndieKash